MULLAGH - QUILTY - COORE PARISH NEWSLETTER

Parish Office – 065 7087161-Website: www.kibparish.ie-E-mail: office@kibparish.ie
Fr Pat Larkin 065 7087012 / 087 2300627 Fr Tim Tuohy
THE MOST HOLY TRINITY 03/06/'12

MASSES FOR THE COMING WEEK

<u>MULLAGH</u>

Sun.3rd@11am. Paddy Joe Baker 1st Anniversary

Catherine Baker 1st Anniversary
Pat Joe Baker 11th Anniversary

Sun.10th@11am. John, Leonard, Paddy & Ann Darcy

Jimmy Greene, Creggane

Michael & Mary Flynn & Son Michael Flynr Gerry & Mary Killeen, Knocknahilla

Bríd Hayes Mary Rita Cushen

Joe & Ellen Sexton, Clonadrum Con O'Donohue, Caherush Johnsie & May Nugent

QUILTY

Sat.2nd@7pm. Special Intention
Sat.9th@7pm. Declan Ryan, Quilty

COORE

Sun.3rd@9.30am. Special Intention

Sun.10th@9.30am.Jim Joe & Nonie Griffin

Egan Family, Clounlaheen

THE MOST HOLY BODY & BLOOD OF CHRIST 10/06/2012 READERS

MULLAGH

Sun.10th@11am. Parents—First Holy Communion

QUILTY

Sat. 09th @7pm. Dr. Michael O'Connor

COORE

Sun. 10th@9.30am. Michael King

EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS

MULLAGH Sun.10th@11am.

Maureen O'Grady & Antionette Donnellan

QUILTY

Sat. 09th@7pm. Beatrice O'Riordan & Carmel Galvin

COORE

Sun. 10th@9.30am. Catherine Sexton & Mary Nugent

ALTAR SERVERS

MULLAGH

Sat. 09th@7pm.

Sun.10th@11am. Group A

QUILTY

Group A

COORE

Sun. 10th@9.30am Group A

DEFIBRILLATOR PHONE NUMBERS

QUILTY 086 6067010 MULLAGH 086 6067020 COORE 086 6067030

PARISH FINANCE:

Envelopes & Baskets 26th /27th May €

Dear Friends throughout the Diocese,

As the opening of the 50th International Eucharistic Congress to be held in Dublin, from the 10th -17th June, draws near, I would like to express my gratitude to you for the donations which you have given to the four National Collections which have been taken up for the Congress since 2009. Your support means that Ireland is able to extend a warm welcome to visitors to Dublin from Ireland as well as from around the world for this very important event in the life of the Catholic Church.

I know that you will be with us, if not in person then in spirit, as the Church hosts this very important occasion, which has as its theme, The Eucharist - Communion with Christ and with one another. I kindly ask you to keep us in your prayers.

If you would like to offer further support to the Congress, please give your donation to your local priest. Your generosity is deeply appreciated, the full financial details of the Congress will be published in due course.

Yours in Jesus Christ, Bishop Kieran O'Reilly

SYMPATHY: We extend our sympathy, support and prayers to the family, relatives and friends of Flan Cunningham, Salus, Quilty East buried during the week. May he rest in peace.

MARRIAGE BLESSING: We congratulate and wish every blessing to Gerard Killeen, Killernan & Sarah Evans, Killernan married in Christ Church, Spanish Point last weekend.

POST FIRST COMMUNION RITUAL: On Sunday 10 June we will be joined once more by the boys and girls who received their First Holy Communion during the past year. They will lead us in prayers & reflection during the 11am Mass in Mullagh.

EXAM STUDENTS MASS: All students doing state exams beginning on Wednesday next are invited to a special Mass on Tuesday 5 June at 7pm in Coore Church.

MASS AND ANOINTING: Bishop Kieran O'Reilly will be chief celebrant at a Mass and Anointing for people with disabilities and chronic illnesses on Wednesday 20 June at 2pm in Ennis Cathedral. All are welcome.

ENNIS GOSPEL CHOIR: The members of Ennis Gospel Choir will lead us in prayer through song on Saturday 9 June during the 7pm Mass in Quilty. All are welcome.

MASS OF THANKSGIVING: 'When he saw that he was healed, he turned back, praising God with a loud voice' Luke 17:15. St. Joseph's prayer group have organised a Mass of Thanksgiving to God for His mighty wonders which we received on the night of Eddie Stones' visit last March. Mass will be on Thursday 7th June at 7p.m, Please note that it is half an hour earlier than our usual Thursday Mass. More details contact Theresa Foley 086 3241269

ANNIVERSARY MASSES: The dates for June are Sunday 10th & Sunday 24th in Mullagh Church and Coore Church and Saturday 12th & Saturday 26th in Quilty Church. The other weekend Masses for the rest of the month are held for individual Months Mind & 1st Anniversary Mass. We ask that all Masses are booked through the Parish Office 065 7087161. The Office is open from 9.30am to 1.30pm Monday to Friday. Thank You.

CARING FOR CARERS: Wish to thank all for the generosity on our annual Flag day collection in Miltown Malbay.

K.I.B. YOUTH CLUB: On Friday 18 May, the K.I.B. youth Club closed a very successful season with a soccer game at Mullagh School's new astro turf pitch and a party at their venue Mullagh Hall. All members were very positive in their feedback of the seasons activities, especially the trip to Thomond Park and Ennis Leisure Centre plus the discos that were attended. This is mainly due to the work put in by all involved. The new season will commence on September 21. New members very welcome.

K.I.B. LOTTO / WWW.LOCALLOTTO.IE: Lucky numbers for 21 May 2012 were 02, 09, 19, 27. JACKPOT €9,200. €100 Winner: Mary Cullen c/o Londis. €20 winners: Denis McGrath, Annageragh. Sean Hehir, Ahey Bridge. Martin Considine, Knocknahilla. John Murphy, Doolough. Mary & Tone, Mullagh. NEXT WEEK'S JACKPOT €9,400. Next draw will take place on Monday 04/06/12. Venue: "Cooney's". Support KIB Sports Lotto on www.locallotto.ie

KIB BINGO: KIB Bingo is on in The Quilty Tavern every Monday night at 8.30pm. There is an average payout of €1,300 each night. All new players are welcome.

KILMURRY IBRICKANE BINGO: A Special Bingo Night will be held on Saturday 2 June at 8.30pm in Quilty Tavern, payout on the night €3,500 in aid of the U14s Girls Feile Champions. Your support would be appreciated on the night.

POKER CLASSIC: There will be a poker classic on Friday 8 June in Quilty Tavern at 9.30pm pro rata €1,500 in aid of the u14s Girls Feile Champions. Your support would be appreciated.

KIB GAA SHOP: Orders now been taken for Jerseys, under armour skins (all sizes) etc...For further information contact Paul Hickey on 087 9138396.

KILMURRY IBRICKANE LADIES FOOTBALL: Congratulations to Tara Comber who was on the Clare u16s panel that beat Limerick and now has a Munster medal.

SCROPUL NATIONAL SCHOOL 1860—2012: The Board of Management and Staff of Scropul national School extend a Céad Mile Fáilte to you to join with us at The Bellbridge House Hotel, Spanish Point on Saturday 9 June at 8pm to officially launch our historical book "Scropul N.S. 1860—2012". The book will officially be launched by Fr. Tim Tuohy. Music and refreshments will be provided on the night. Pre-orders will be taken for our book. A live outside broadcast by RCB will be held from Scropul National School on Wednesday 6 June from 6-7pm, talking about the official launch of the historical book. Pre-orders for the book can be registered with Ann on 065 7087630 or 087 9742791

MEDJUGORJE ANNUAL PILGRIMAGE: Departing Shannon on 8th September 2012 for 7 nights. Spiritual Directors: Fr. Micheál McInerney and Fr. Fergal O'Neill. Cost: €669 all inclusive. Contact: Kathleen Lee 086 -1031508 or Mary McMahon 086-3629808.

NOTICE FROM THE EUCHARISTIC CONGRESS OFFICE: As we are now in the final days of preparing for the 50th International Eucharistic Congress, the Congress organising office in the RDS will be closed to the public from Thursday 31 May until after the Congress. Pilgrims are advised that all information about the Congress (tickets, access, parking, full programme etc) is available on our website at www.iec2012.ie and our phone line is open at 01-2349900 (Mon-Fri 9am-5pm). We thank you for your continued support and prayers and we look forward to welcoming you to the Congress very soon! Sheena Darcy I Office Manager I 50th International Eucharistic Congress 2012 Sandymount Building I RDS I Simmonscourt Road I Dublin 4, IRELAND. T: + 353 1 234 9900 (Main) I F: + 353 1 667 5050 (Fax) E: admin@iec2012.ie I W: www.iec2012.ie

EXAMPLE SUMMER FESTIVAL: Is taking place on Saturday the 28 July. This day will be full of talks, workshops, music, prayer and reflection. The theme for the day is 'ONE'. The day is free of charge. It is for all people aged 17-30. For more info check out www.knockshrine.ie/youthfestival, or call us on 0876927850.

AN EVENING WITH SR ETHEL NORMOYLE SATURDAY JUNE 9TH: Missionvale Irl will launch a D V D documenting the work of Clare volunteers in Missionvale Sth. Africa. Sr Ethel who has spent the last 25yrs there looks forward to meeting friends,

volunteers, and families @ this launch in the Old Ground Hotel on Saturday 9 June @ 8 p.m. All are welcome.

FAMILY SUPPORT PROGRAMME: For families concerned about a loved ones use of alcohol or any other drug meets Tuesdays 7.30 pm in Clarecare room 13, Harmony Row, Ennis, and also Tuesdays 8.00 pm and Wednesdays 3.30 pm in the Pastoral Centre, Denmark Street, Limerick. Also through the Cocaine Initiative, Bushypark sponsors two weekly support/counselling groups for persons wanting to stay clean and sober from cocaine or any other drug (poly drug) use. For further information, please call Ellen at 065-6840944

CLARE GET ACTIVE DAY: Be part of County Clare's first ever Get Active day on July 1 from 1-2pm. Every town, village & community in County Clare is invited to take part. Whatever sport or activity you like! Register your interest with us before 8 June 2012. phone 065 6865434 or email: student@claresportspartnership.ie

5K FUN RUN: West Clare United Soccer Club are holding a 5K fun Run or Walk on June 3 starting out at the Crosses of Annagh at 1p.m. Entries will be taken at Annagh N.S. between 11.30 and 12.30. Fee: €5 per child, €10 per adult or €20 per family. Refreshments afterwards at Annagh N.S. Trophies will be presented to winners of different categories. WCU was founded in 2008 and is a member of the Clare Schoolboys/Schoolgirls Soccer League. The club were the U11 Clare League Champions in 2011 and seven WCU players have been selected to represent Clare at under 12 for the 2012 season. WCU currently has teams at under 8, under 10, under 11, under 12 and under 13. Your support would be appreciated. Join us on June 3 and have some fun.

5K CHARITY FUN RUN AND WALK IN QUILTY: Friday 15 June Registration 6.30pm in Quilty National School. Join us in a family evening out in aid of Voluntary Services Overseas (V.S.O.) which supports some of the world's poorest communities. Adults €10, Children €5, Family €20. Refreshments for all afterwards at Quilty National School. For further information contact Niamh at 087-7982577.

JOIN TEAM DIABETES IN THE CLARE10K: The Diabetes Ireland Clare branch is looking for people to join "Team Diabetes" in the Clare 10K on Saturday, 23 June, and raise sponsorship money for Diabetes. If you are interested in supporting this worthy cause contact us on 087 641 5747 or email clarebranchdfi@gmail.com after you register for the event and we will provide you with your sponsorship card and diabetes t-shirt. Registration for the Clare 10K costs; €20 which goes to the Clare Haven charity. To register contact the Clare People newspaper 065 689 5500 or through the website www.clare10k.com.

BADMINTON; Club is now closed for the season. Club Competition results are now available on website – www.miltownmalbaybadminton.weebly.com.

WEST CLARE FAMILY RESOURCE CENTRE: Come along to the June Tea Dance hosted by the West Clare Family Resource Centre being held at the Knockerra Hall 3:00 and 6:00 on Sunday the 17th of June. Dance the afternoon away to the tunes of Michael Crowley and Murt Collins. €5 entry fee. Please phone Eliza on 065 905 2173 for information on available transport €5 return.

CLARE ARCHAEOLOGICAL AND HISTORICAL SOCIETY OUTINGS: Wednesday 6 June at Inchicronan Abbey, meet outside school in Crusheen at 7pm. Sunday, 10 June at Graveyards of South East Galway, meet outside Lady Gregory Hotel, Gort at 1pm. Outings free and all welcome. Ph. 087-9165916 for further info.

CLARE ACCESSIBLE TRANSPORT: Clare's local bus service, open to all, keeping communities connected to local services, amenities and the National Transport Network. Annual Draw takes place on 22 June. All fundraising goes towards retaining existing essential services, and supporting service development. Volunteers to assist with our fundraising efforts would be greatly appreciated. Contact C.A.T. 061 924 375.